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3rd February 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to the final newsletter of Term 3. We hope you have been 
enjoying the drier weather and that you are looking forward to the 
Spring. 

We are always keen to make sure we communicate with parents in 
the best way possible, whether that's by showcasing the amazing 
work that your children do or passing on information that we think is 
helpful. With that in mind, we have started to look into putting 
information for parents on our very own school Facebook page.  If you 
have allowed photos of your child on social media you may see some 
of the work they do posted there as well as any important updates 
about events etc. We will never post the names of the children when 
using photos. If you have any concerns or are unsure about photo 
permissions then please get in contact with the office. 

Don’t forget to complete the link to our current  survey regarding our  
school dinner offer.  Please let us know your thoughts: School Dinner 
Survey.  The survey will close on the final day of Term 3 next week, so 
make sure your voice is heard. 

 

If you see someone without a smile, give them one of yours
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Reception have had a fabulous few weeks learning 
about Chinese New Year. The children had a special 
visitor called Pi-Shu who came all the way from China 
to teach us about some Chinese culture and the 
celebrations that take place. The children have loved 
making lanterns, trying new foods and learning about 
Chinese New Year. This week, we’ve also been 
learning about ‘The Three Billy Goats Gruff’. We have 
designed trolls, made story maps and been adding 
and subtracting goats. The children have loved acting 
out the story with their friends and we have had lots 
of ‘trip trapping’ over our garden bridge. Well done, 
Reception!

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week, Roman & 
Grace A  (Kerr) Elsie and Emily (Inkpen)  and also to 
our Dojo winners Arlia & Luke (Kerr) and Austin and 
Charlie  (Inkpen)

EYFS

What an exciting few weeks Year 1 have had! They all 
looked amazing dressed as explorers for Arctic Day. 
The children made their own passports and had their 
boarding passes ready for the plane. A few children 
even got delayed at customs due to sneaking 
animals onto the plane! Luckily we made it there and 
back to the Arctic in less than two hours and even 
met a real BA flight attendant on the plane. The 
children have been inspired by their new non-fiction 
text in English and have had a go at creating their 
own fact books. In Art, they have been creating 
penguin pictures using their knowledge of tints and 
shades and in PE they have practised different rolls. 
What a busy bunch!

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week: Jenson & Louie 
(Donaldson) and Isla & Tyler (Blake) also to our Dojo 
winners: Tyger & Teddy (Donaldson) and Arlo, Archie & 
Connor (Blake). 

Year 1 
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During the last two weeks, Year 2 have been having a 
fabulous time creating their William Morris inspired prints. 
They were able to use an ink roller to create a repeating 
pattern. In preparation for our History topic on The Great 
Fire of London, we have had a visit from East Sussex Fire 
and Rescue Service. They have amazed us with their 
equipment and taught us some useful life lessons in 
keeping safe. It has been wonderful listening to the 
children’s thoughtful questions. During PE with Brighton & 
Hove Albion, we have been able to develop great 
team-working skills, resilience and co-operation.

We have ended the week by celebrating  NSPCC Number 
Day with an array of number activities whilst also raising 
money for charity!  Well done, Year 2!

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Riley & 
Thomas  (Beaty) and Matilda & Olivia (Santat) and also 
to our Dojo winners Emilia & Lexie (Beaty) and Disath 
and Piper (Santat)

Year 2

Geology rocks! Over the last two weeks,  Year 3 have 
become budding Geologists. They have been investigating 
the permeability of different rocks and conducting 
experiments to explore this.  In English,  they have been 
creating some explosive volcano descriptions and have 
created some amazing pieces of work,  We have carried our 
eruptive theme over into History where we have focussed 
on Pompeii and added a bit of drama into the mix with a 
reenactment of the volcanic eruption. We ended the 
fortnight with numerous numbers in aid of the NSPCC. The 
children rocked in a county wide TTrockstars competition, 
dressed up as  numbers and many more interesting 
activities all while raising money for this worthwhile cause. 
Starting next Monday Year 3 have got  swimming lessons to 
look forward to, which we are very excited about,

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week: Layla & Athena 
(Woodson) Jesse & Jollie (Harrison) and also to our Dojo 
winners Rhylei & Amelia (Woodson) and Zoe & Jack  
(Harrison)

Year 3 
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A massive congratulations to Year 4 who have now 
finished their swimming lessons for the year! The 
children have taken part so well and are now in a 
fantastic position to swim the 25 metres independently 
by the time they are in Year 6 - Well done, Year 4! They 
also showed their teamwork skills by playing a game of 
‘Zoom-Eek’, a game whereby the children either say, 
‘Zoom’ or ‘Eek’ passing the sound one way or another. 
We all discovered it’s a lot harder than we anticipated!  
Our Science investigation results for the effects certain 
drinks have on teeth came in! We were all a little 
surprised about some of the outcomes, but amazed 
that we could bounce the egg left in vinegar! Fabulous 
work!

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week: Teddy and 
Abigail (Blackman) Ava and David (Walliams) and also to 
our Dojo winners: Romeo and Louis (Blackman) Florence 
and Lucas (Walliams)

Year 4

Year 5 have had a very busy two weeks! We took part in 
an Anglo-Saxon and Viking day and also made Dragon 
Eyes out of clay.  We are so impressed with the creativity 
and attention to detail that the children showed whilst 
making them! We then made Viking longboats and were 
able to decorate them and practise our 3D shape making 
skills. 

We have also been creating our text maps in English this 
week for our upcoming unit on poetry. The children have 
been using their free time to make up their own poems 
and we are so amazed with how quickly they have picked 
up different types of poems and the use of patterns within 
their writing! Well done, Year 5!

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Finley and Oliver 
(5 Wilson) and Lily F (5 Zephaniah) and also to our Dojo 
winners Cody and Amelia (5 Wilson) and Ethan M and 
Beth (5 Zephaniah).

Year 5 
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Year 6 have been incredibly busy, yet again!  During 
PE sessions, the children have been improving 
various skills including accurately throwing and 
catching a ball as well as working together as an 
effective team.  The children have been applying 
these skills whilst playing Benchball.  They have 
noticed their improvements over each week and are 
rightly proud of themselves. 

In Geography, the children have been working on 
their locational knowledge and  their understanding 
of human and physical geography.  As well as being 
able to locate many countries in Europe, the children 
are developing their knowledge of the counties of 
England and the features of each of them.  

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Carlton (Rosen) Bridie 
(Mian) and also to our Dojo winners Mia (Rosen) and Tyler C 
(Mian)

Year 6

Excellent attendance at school allows a child to have the best possible 
start in life. All pupils should aim for at least 97% attendance in order to 
ensure they do not miss out on their education. 

Other news... This week’s Attendance:

Inkpen Class (YR)
91%

Kerr Class (YR)
92%

Blake Class (Y1)
94%

Donaldson Class (Y1)
93%

Santat Class (Y2)
93%

Beaty Class (Y2)
93%

Harrison Class (Y3)
                  94%

Woodson Class (Y3)
93%

Walliams Class (Y4)
94%

Blackman Class (Y4)
94%

Zephaniah Class (Y5)
94%

Wilson Class (Y5)
95%

Mian Class  (Y6)
93%

Rosen Class (Y6)
94%

The Highest Attendance 
Award goes to  Wilson 
class. Well done! 
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The Eco Committee has been busy planning a 
‘Switch off’ day that they will lead on next 
term.  They will encourage all of the classes to 
switch off their lights and technology for the 
day. Lessons will be taught using other means 
and opportunities to develop other skills will 
be planned in. How exciting!

Our Eco tip this fortnight is to support the 
switching off  of technology like your TV and 
gaming consoles. This could be one evening a 
week, encourage your children to read a 
book, go for a walk, write a letter or play a 
board game instead. Let us know how it goes 
at home!

Eco Committee

Our Junior Citizen of the Fortnight this 
week is River D from Mian Class - for 
encouraging adults and children to make 
good choices to protect our environment!
Our Infant Citizen of the Fortnight this 
week is Mackenzie in Beaty Class - for 
being a good role model to the Infant 
pupils.  Well done to these two!

The School Council are busy planning their 
next fundraising event which will be for 
Comic Relief. More details to follow…

Important Date for your Diary - Comic 
Relief will be Friday 17th March!

School Council  
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Don’t forget to ensure that your child 
attends school in the correct school 
uniform (including footwear). The link 
can be found here: Website - Uniform 
Link 

Please remember that children should 
not wear any jewellery other than stud 
earrings. Bracelets, rings and necklaces 
etc are not permitted for health and 
safety reasons.

Thank you for your support. 

End of the Day 

Uniform Expectations 

A gentle reminder that the school 
gates officially close at 3.30pm 
each day.  Please support us by 
ensuring you are off site promptly. 
Our sports clubs and After School 
Club can not start to use the 
outside space until we have 
secured the premises. We really 
hope you can support us with this.  

http://www.theparklandfederation.com
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Please remember to be on time each 
morning so that children arrive by 8.45am 
when formal learning begins. We have 
recently been analysing our attendance 
figures as well as looking at the National 
picture.  Did you know recent GCSE data 
shows that  84% of pupils with no missed 
school sessions during KS2 achieved the 
expected standard in English, maths and 
science compared to 40% of pupils who 
had high absent rates (below 95%). Good 
attendance really does make all the 
difference! 

Dogs on School Premises  

Punctuality and Attendance   

Please be reminded that dogs  
(of all sizes) are not allowed on 
the school site at pick up or 
drop off time. All of our school 
animals are carefully Risk 
Assessed and we want to keep 
our children safe at all times. 
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Other news...

Children’s Mental Health Week 

6th February - 10th February 2023

Mental Health and Wellbeing Support 

CLICK 
HERE

Every year Place2be launch Children’s Mental health week. At 
the Parkland Federation, we like to highlight the cause as it 
raises awareness of how important mental and physical 
wellbeing is not just for our children, but for us as adults too. 

This year's theme is all about `connection.` It highlights how 
important it is for our mental health to be connected to people, 
whether it is family, friends or colleagues. The sense of 
connection is important for all of us.  

In class, we will be playing games and 
taking part in activities to show how 
important being connected to 
someone is.  We will also be focusing 
on how important it is to always talk to 
a trusted adult. 

Please click here for the link to 
Place2Be for parents 

http://www.theparklandfederation.com
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Diary Dates

    

 

Children’s Mental 
Health week 

6th - 10th February 

Last day of Term 3
(mufti - non uniform 
day)

First day of Term 4

10th February 2023
End of Term disco - 
Mufti - Bottle 
donations

20th February 2023

Comic Relief Mufti 
Day £1 donation 

17th March 2023

Parent Consultations 22nd & 23rd March 
3.30pm - 6.30pm 

Bank Holiday for the 
Coronation of King 
Charles III

Monday 8th May 
2023

SATS Week - Year 6 9th May - 12th May 
2023
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